

NEVADA COUNTY HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES AGENCY

Ryan Gruver Agency Director

Department of Social Services

Rachel Peña
Department of Social Services
Director

950 Maidu Ave., PO Box 1210 10075 Levon Ave., Ste 202 988 McCourtney Road Nevada City, CA 95959 Truckee, CA 96161 Grass Valley, CA 95949 Telephone (530) 265-1340 FAX (530) 265-9860 Telephone (530) 582-7803 FAX (530) 582-7729 Telephone (530) 265-1340 FAX (530) 274-1049

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Board Agenda Memo

MEETING DATE: October 25, 2022

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Rachel Peña

SUBJECT: Resolution amending Resolution No. 21-516 to reflect correction

of the program award ceiling amount of \$8,000,000.00 that is listed in the statute pertaining to the award of Round 3 of the

Transitional Housing Program. (RES. 21-516)

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution.

<u>FUNDING</u>: This is a State of California Allocation Acceptance for \$8,000.00 in grant money for Nevada County of the total \$8 million program funding for counties overall. There are no county general fund dollars required in the Agreement.

BACKGROUND: Pursuant to item 2240-102-0001 of Section 2.00 of the Budget Act of 2021 (Chapter 69 of the Statutes of 2021) and Chapter 11.7 (commencing with Section 50807) of Part 2 of Division 31 of the Health and Safety Code, the Department of Housing and Community Development shall allocate \$8 million in funding to counties for the purpose of housing stability to help young adults 18 to 25 years secure and maintain housing, with priority given to young adults formerly in the foster care or probation systems. Nevada County was awarded \$8,000 pursuant to the Transitional Housing Program Allocation Acceptance Round 3.

Per Resolution 21-516, the Board of Supervisors approved participation in Round 3 of the Transitional Housing Program Application for Round 3 funds. However, after the Resolution submission, HCD provided feedback that the program amount listed in the first Whereas of Resolution 21-516 needed to be corrected to reflect a dollar amount per HCD

legal review. The original amount listed was \$8,000 and now an award ceiling of \$8,000,000 is being added through this amendment.

It is recommended that the Board approve this amendment to Resolution 21-516 as the funds will help young adults to secure and maintain housing.

Item Initiated and Approved by: Rachel Peña, Director of Social Services